





D13/0139277

Ms Samantha Parsons
Committee Clerk
Standing Committee on Estimates and Financial Operations
Legislative Council
Parliament House
PERTH WA 6000

## Dear Ms Parsons

Further to the appearance of the Department of Training and Workforce Development before the Standing Committee on Estimates and Financial Operations on Thursday 7 November 2013, I enclose the transcript of evidence showing corrections to transcription errors and incorrect factual information given to the Committee.

Please note the following (a) typographical or transcription errors; and (b) incorrect factual information included in the transcript.

- (a) Changes on pages 2, 3, 6, 14, 16, and 18.
- (b) Page 3: Dr Shean when explaining the reduction in leadership positions in the service delivery directorate: "In the meantime, for service delivery alone, we have reduced four leadership positions. This is at the third tier in the department..."

## A *correction* is required:

The number of third tier leadership positions in the service delivery directorate has reduced by one. Other leadership positions were reduced at the fourth tier.

Page 6: Dr Shean – when outlining the history of the implementation of *Future Skills WA*: "Firstly, Future Skills has come out of a commitment under the national partnership, which was signed in April 2013, to take effect from July 2013."

## A *correction* is required:

The National Partnership on Skills Reform was signed in April 2012, to take effect from July 2012.

Page 11: Dr Shean – when advising of the number of FTEs involved in marketing and communication-type activities: "For the previous financial year, we had 10 FTE on the books, but they were not all filled positions..."

## A correction is required:

The Department had 11 FTE "on the books" for communications and marketing in 2012-13, but they were not all filled positions.

Should you require any further information in relation to these amendments, please contact Mr Phil Torrisi, Director Strategic and Executive Services by telephone on 6551 5012 or by email at <a href="mailto:phil.torrisi@dtwd.wa.gov.au">phil.torrisi@dtwd.wa.gov.au</a>.

Yours sincerely

DR RUTH SHEAN DIRECTOR GENERAL

1 4 NOV 2013

Enc.